

EPP Connect

EDUCATOR PREPARATION PROVIDER

SECONDARY EDUCATION & COE PROGRAM COORDINATORS

On Friday, August 19, 2016, a joint meeting for Secondary Education and COE Program Coordinators will be held at the <u>Vandivort Hotel</u> in downtown Springfield from 1:00-3:30 p.m. *Other program faculty are encouraged to attend this meeting as well.* This meeting will assist programs in utilizing sample rubrics to produce quality rubrics for programs and accreditation. We will go over rubric building in Taskstream, review quality sample rubrics that meet CAEP standards, and then break into program groups to develop and edit existing rubrics. This, in conjunction with the Student Teaching supervisors meeting on the 18th, should provide a good effort to prepare for our consultant visit later in September. Please bring a copy of your current assessments and rubrics to the Aug. 19 meeting.

WELCOME DR. KAREN ENGLER, DIRECTOR OF SECONDARY ED.



Dr. Karen Engler

We are pleased to welcome Dr. Karen Engler, Clinical Professor in the Communication Sciences and Disorders Department, College of Health & Human Services, as our new Director of Secondary Education. Dr. Engler has been a force for CHHS, MSU, and Ozark-area students, who are deaf or hard of hearing, for 25 years. Karen's wealth of expertise and leadership are certain to positively impact the EPP in many ways. Her dedication will be instrumental in meeting the goals and objectives for Secondary Education. Please join us in welcoming her to this new role serving MSU students.

NCATE NEWS



The COE was notified on August 1 that the Social Studies Program passed the Specialized Professional Association (SPA) standards. The program will be listed as nationally recognized through the semester of the next NCATE accreditation decision on websites and/or publications of the SPA and NCATE. Congratulations to Dr. Michelle Morgan on her diligence and hard work on this report.

Dr. Michelle Morgan

PEARSON VUE EXAMS

MSU has been fully approved for Pearson VUE exams. We are listed as a test center on their website. Registration and fee payments are conducted entirely through the Pearson Vue website.

Date	Committee	Time	Location
August 18	University Supervisor Meeting	1:30—5:00 p.m.	Karls 102
August 19	Joint Meeting for Sec. Ed. & COE Program Coordinators	1:30—3:30 p.m.	Vandivort Hotel

SUBMISSIONS

We would like to hear from you!

E exams. We are listed as a test center on are conducted entirely through the Pearson



Dr. Chris Craig, Deputy Provost and Head of EPP

In this issue:

- ✓ Program Coordinators Meeting Aug. 19.
- ✓ Welcome Dr. Karen Engler, Dir. Of Secondary Education
- ✓ Social Studies Program passes SPA
- ✓ Approved for Pearson VUE exams

